
SBMOC Members Meeting - October 3, 2020 
Greer City Park, Greer, SC 

 
President Dennis Bromley opened the meeting by welcoming members. There were no guests or visitors 
today. 
 
Recap of recent activities: 

● Peachtree MG Registry, Dillard, GA in September. 161 cars were on the field. SBMOC members 
Dennis Bromley, Sue Beck, Mark and Donna Ibenthal, Keith and Diane Fallon, and Al and Laura 
Converse attended. 

● 7 SBMOC LBCs took advantage of a beautiful early fall day on Oct. 1 for a scenic drive through 
Gowensville, skirting Lake Lanier, the Gillette Woods area of Tryon and on to Saluda. The route is 
being emailed to members with these meeting notes. 

● The September meeting and picnic at Croft State Park was very enjoyable and appreciated by all 
who attended. Big thanks again to Mary Reid and Karen (KT) Thomas for organizing the event. 

 
Upcoming events: 

● Tuesday, Oct. 13, 4:30 p.m. - who says you can’t have dessert before dinner? C’mon out to the 
Brewster’s Ice Cream shop, 100 Peach Shed Rd., S’burg. Drive British! 

● Saturday, Nov. 7 (rain date: Sunday., Nov. 8) Soup ‘N Shoot and the monthly members meeting--
outdoors, social distancing observed--at Larry and Donna Diaz’s, 204 Shamrock Dr., Chesnee. Park 
on the grass next door (#202) -- look for the signs. 

○ 3:30 pm - membership meeting begins  
○ Following the meeting members who wish to target practice on Diaz’s range are welcome 

to--bring your own handgun and ammo. ABSOLUTELY NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES WILL BE 
ALLOWED NEAR OR ON THE RANGE (gotta wait until after.) 

○ 5:30 or so - eat, enjoy each other’s company, and the bonfire 
■ Bring a dish to share (appetizer, soup, side, dessert) or bring your own if you’re 

more comfortable doing that 
■ Water will be provided. Bring other beverages if you wish 
■ BRING YOUR OWN CHAIR(S). 

● Nov. 17 & 18 (Tues., Wed.) - Enjoy golf, skeet shooting, visiting nearby towns, and whatever else at 
Hickory Knob State Park with other SBMOC members 

○ Make reservations using the central reservation system 864-391-2450; mention SBMOC (or 
car club). Questions? Contact Larry/Donna Diaz. 
https://southcarolinaparks.com/hickory-knob 
 

New Business: 
Christmas Party - So far 25 members have completed the survey about Christmas Party possibilities this 
year. If you didn’t already respond to the quick, 5 question survey please do so before Saturday, Oct. 10. (IF 
YOU ALREADY COMPLETED THE SURVEY, THANK YOU. YOUR RESPONSES AND COMMENTS HAVE BEEN 
NOTED. YOU DO NOT NEED TO COMPLETE THE SURVEY AGAIN.) 
 



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScHVVZQiTqIC7xknV29iPNiEY-
VX6BFovs0kSoHiGxy6QE9ug/viewform 
 
We are trying to decide the level of interest in having a party; whether or not it might be at a members’ 
home or at a restaurant; a dinner vs. hors d’oeuvres/drinks; and in December or January. Dennis will report 
back after the survey closes on Oct. 10. 
 
The 50/50 raffle was won by Dan Owens.  
 
Minutes by Laura Converse 
 
 
 


